Hot Spring Valley Irrigation District

Board of Directors

Regular Meeting

Canby Fire Hall

February 21, 2008
7:00 p.m.
Minutes

The regular February meeting of the Hot Spring Valley Irrigation District was called to order by President John Picotte at 7:00 p.m.  All Directors were present.

A motion was made by Director Sponseller to approve the minutes of the January 10, 2008 regular meeting.  The motion was seconded by Director Dolby.  All ayes, motion carried.

MATTERS INITIATED BY THE PUBLIC:  Discussion was held regarding the need for a late storage permit.  Our storage season ends April 30.  The Board remembered that the last time we applied for a permit, the State Water Resources Control Board was able to make a decision fairly quickly, within a couple of days.  It was agreed to wait and see what our water and runoff situation is closer to the end of the storage season.
FINANCIAL REPORT

The financial report for January 2008 was read.  Director Sponseller made a motion to approve the financial report and pay bills.  Director Dolby seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS:

Mohr Dam Repair:  Due to weather, no one has been able to go out and inspect the dam.  This item will be tabled until Gene Hamilton is able to be scheduled to look at it.
Richard Jennings Settlement Agreement: 
1.  Water Distribution Policy:  No word has been received from Dick Shanahan regarding his comments on the water distribution policy.  If nothing is heard by the March regular meeting, the Board will set the fees according to our existing policy.
2.  District Voting Legislation:  Senator David Cox’s office will introduce Senate Bill No. 1117 to the State Local Government committee.  The Board read and discussed the Bill and felt it accurately conveyed the District’s position.  Director Dolby made a motion to support SB1117 as written and to authorize Sandy to go to the hearing to testify on the Board’s behalf.  Director Sponseller seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.  The hearing is set for March 5 at 9:30 am.  A bill analysis will be posted on the internet on the Thursday before the hearing.

3.  Audit:  Carlos Solar, the CPA from Sacramento, is preparing an agreement for the District to approve.  The Board should have it by the March meeting.
NEW BUSINESS:  

1.  Pit River Watershed Alliance:  Todd Stoat is ill and was not able to make his presentation to the Board.


2.  Repairs:  The Board was reminded that the staff gauges still need to be installed.  The Board will wait to schedule a time until the weather clears up and roads dry out.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  The Board did not go into Executive Session.
There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion was made by Director Sponseller to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Director Dolby. All ayes, motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM by President John Picotte.

_____________________________

Approved:  ___________________

